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think with the mind of Christ,  and                       

act in the world as the Body of Christ. MAY 2 0 1 7  
Keeping the Faith:  Suz’s Monthly Message  

My Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

It’s hard to believe that May is upon us—the end of the school year, the end of our 

first year in ministry together. We’ve just come through a very moving Holy Week 

and Easter Day. Our worship and prayers together during the week leading up to 

the Queen of Feasts, the Great Vigil of Easter, brought my heart ever closer to 

God—and to all of you.  Even if you weren’t able to be with us physically during 

the three-day liturgy of the Triduum or on Easter Day, you have all been very much 
in my heart. 

The joy of Easter continues for Will and me, and I hope that is true for you and 

your loved ones.  I took time during Easter Week to travel to Tennessee to visit, 

first with my parents and my sister’s family, and then with our two sons in      

Nashville.  I even squeezed in a preaching conference in Sewanee, where I was able 

to touch base with our new Assistant to the Rector, Christopher Wilkerson. The 

Wilkersons are quite eager to join us in June.   

I am also quite delighted to announce to you all that we have called a permanent 

Family Ministry Coordinator, Chloe Cashwell, who will begin her ministry with us 

in mid-May. Chloe and her husband, Ethan, are both Episcopalians and are living in 
Central.  (See more about Chloe and Ethan on page 5 in this Tempo.) They have 

been attending St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church in Greenville and are busy saying 

farewell to the good people there.  Chloe brings to this position experience as an 

educator with youth and with young children.  Most importantly, she has a strong 

faith that shines through her words and actions.  Chloe has also begun an            

impressive campaign of planning and organizing for 2017−2018—her energy is 

boundless!  I hope you will join me in welcoming Chloe and Ethan to our parish 

with your characteristic warmth.   

Please join me also in thanking Mary Beth Johnstone for her marvelous interim 

ministry while we searched for our permanent Family Ministry Coordinator.  Mary 

Beth brought wonderful gifts, energy, and spirit to her work on behalf of our      

families at Holy Trinity, and I am extremely grateful for her ministry with us! 

I am very grateful for you as we approach the anniversary of my arrival here in the 

Upstate. I can say with all sincerity that I love Holy Trinity Episcopal Parish, St. 

Paul's, and all the people who come to those special places to worship and to serve 

the Lord. 

Grace and peace to you all, 
 
Suz        

 

MAY CALENDAR 

Thursday, May 4 

 7:45 am - 3:15 pm  EDS Hanging Basket 
Pickup     

Sunday - Sunday May 7 - 14   

FAMILY PROMISE WEEK 

Sunday, May 7 
 8:00 am    Holy Eucharist 
 8:45 am Breakfast 
 9:30 am Sunday School 

     10:30 am     Holy Eucharist 
 12 noon Spuds-N-Salad Youth  
                        Fundraiser  
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist at St. Paul’s 

Sunday, May 14 

UTO IN-GATHERING 
 8:00 am    Holy Eucharist 
 8:45 am Breakfast 
 9:30 am Sunday School 

     10:30 am     Holy Eucharist 

  Sunday, May 21 

  SENIOR SUNDAY 

UTO IN-GATHERING 
 8:00 am    Holy Eucharist 
 8:45 am Breakfast 
 9:30 am Sunday School 

     10:30 am     Holy Eucharist 
 7:00 pm Vestry Meeting 

Sunday, May 28 

 8:00 am    Holy Eucharist 
 8:45 am Breakfast 
 9:30 am Sunday School 

     10:30 am     Holy Eucharist 

 

ONGOING EVENTS 

Sundays   11:45 am    Coffee Hour 

Mondays  6−8:30 pm   EfM 
Tuesdays 

  11:00 am    Reflectionary Bible Study 
    2:00 pm    Staff Meeting 
Wednesdays 
   7:00 pm   Choir Rehearsal 
 6:00 pm   Canterbury 
Thursdays 

  10:30 am  Holy Eucharist Clemson Downs 
  (1st Thursdays only) 

2nd Saturdays   

 8 am      Holy Trinity Book Group 
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Beth Kunkel, Senior Warden 

Bob Green, Junior Warden 

Rebecca Eidson, Clerk 

 

 Wanda Campbell (EDS Board)* 

Kirby Colson (Stewardship) 

Jennifer Ellison (Young Adults) 

Liz Halpin (Pastoral Care) 

Cary Kaye (St. Paul’s) 

Julie Lewis (Christian Formation) 

Bill McDaniel (Outreach) 

Tim McPeak (Fellowship) 

Bill Purkerson (Engagement) 

Sue Smink (Youth) 

Linda Tindal (EDS Board) 

Alden Valentine (Planned Giving) 

*Liaison assignments in parentheses 

 

              Vestry Members 

The Tempo is a publication of  

Holy Trinity Episcopal Parish 

193 Old Greenville Highway 

Clemson, SC 29631-1335 

Phone:  864-654-5071 

Fax:  864-654-5066 

www.holytrinityclemson.org 

Submissions are due by the 22nd 
of the month by e-mail to: 

htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org  or 

ibbrh@bellsouth.net 

 

The Rev W. Andrew Waldo, Bishop  

 

Staff 

The Rev. Suzanne Cate, Rector 

The Rev. Tom Davis, Rector Emeritus 

Becky Bowman, Minister of Music 

Cynthia Spejewski, Organist 

Lynne Farmer, Parish Administrator 

Cynthia Spejewski, Parish Secretary 

Jim Hylkema, Sexton 

Suzanne Watkins, Day School Director 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Vestry Members* 

Paul Anderson, Senior Warden 

Kathy Crouse, Junior Warden 

Rebecca Eidson, Clerk 

Dustin Foxworth, Treasurer 

Jack Davis  (St. Paul’s) 

Kaleb Ellison ( Buildings & Grounds) 

Byron Harder  (Outreach) 

Kathy Hunter  (Pastoral Care) 

Tommye Hurst  (Canterbury) 

Bill McDaniel  (Engagement) 

Meredith McTigue  (EDS, Stewardship) 

Iris Reed  (Worship) 

David Robb  (Newcomers) 

Kathy Sparks  (Outreach) 

Hap Wheeler  (Family Ministry, EDS) 

Joe Yanes  (Hospitality) 

*Ministry Team assignment in parentheses 

W�� D� W� D� T�	
? 

From where do we get the Prayers of the People we’ve been using lately? 

Why aren’t we using the Forms from the Book of Common Prayer?  

Beginning in Advent of this liturgical year, we’ve been using season 

prayer forms that have been written by groups and individuals in the   

parish.  With the 1979 revision of the Book of Common Prayer, the intent 

of the prayer book revisers was for the Prayers of the People to come   

directly from the people of the worshipping community.  The rubrics   

governing those prayers can be found on page 359. The six Forms        

provided in the BCP were intended for use on extraordinary occasions 

when the congregation is unable to compose prayers for themselves.   

I have asked various individuals and groups to compose prayers of the 

people specifically for our congregation, incorporating seasonal themes of 

concern. Beginning with the Second Sunday after Pentecost, and through-

out the rest of the Season after Pentecost, we will use the Forms in the 

BCP.  I have been impressed with the theological depth and the richness 

of the prayers that have been composed by our parishioners, and I would 

like to continue to use Prayers of the People of Holy Trinity from Advent 

through Holy Trinity Sunday each year.  Please let me know if you would 

be interested in composing a seasonal setting for our Prayers of the      

People. 

While we’re on the topic of our weekly corporate prayers, I’d like to    

discuss the prayer requests that we collect before worship each Sunday.  

There is a book situated in the center of the Narthex (our fancy church 

word for entryway) that contains the Prayers of the People for each of our 

services.  There are spaces provided for writing in your prayer concerns.  

Please feel free to write them into the book, so that our assigned           

Intercessor (our fancy church word for the person who reads the prayers) 

can read them aloud during the Prayers of the People.  If you would be so 

kind as to include your name in the space provided, it will help us to track 

your requests and to reach out to you to pastorally.   

Prayer, both corporate and individual, is one of the most important       

activities of any parish.  It is my passionate dream that Holy Trinity will 

continue to be community of pray-ers, growing in faith and in the       
richness of our prayer lives.  We include the prayer list from prior weeks 

in each announcement bulletin so that, if you feel called to do so, you can 

pray for the persons, churches, and concerns that have been shared by 

your brothers and sisters in Christ.   

Grace & peace to you all, and keep the questions coming!   
Suz+ 

 
Healing Service Hiatus 

The Thursday Healing Service will go on hiatus  

until next fall as the clergy of Holy Trinity take time 

to discern the best time and the best setting for this 

important ministry. Please continue to pray for those 
who need healing and relief from pain and distress. 
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Palm Sunday 

Parishioners started off outside with the blessing of the palms and procession into the church on a beautiful Palm Sunday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Sunday 

Holy Week included daily services, an Ecumenical Service at St. Paul’s on Good Friday, the Gethsemane Watch in the 

Tom Davis Library on the night of Maundy Thursday, the Great Vigil on Saturday, April 15, flowering the cross before 

the 9 am children’s service on Easter Sunday at which Caitlin Faye Vutsinas was baptized, and an Easter egg hunt for the     

children following the 10:30 am service.  Easter at Holy Trinity was truly glorious!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIPWORSHIPWORSHIPWORSHIP    
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This year Holy Trinity will celebrate Homecoming and Pentecost on the same day at St. 

Paul's in Pendleton. We will "come home" to St. Paul's, the little church from which Holy 
Trinity was born, on the day that the Church Universal celebrates the gift of the Holy Spir-

it. We will have our usual Rite I 8:00 am service at Holy Trinity. At 10:30 am we will cele-
brate an informal, but festive Rite II Holy Eucharist at St. Paul's, followed by a picnic on the 

grounds. We will set up food tables and some eating tables and chairs on the parking lot, and 

we encourage you to bring lawn chairs and blankets to spread on the grass.  We'll supply 
burgers, dogs, brats, and lemonade-please bring a side dish or dessert to share….   

AND WEAR PENTECOST RED!   

We will need a couple of extra gas grills for cooking up the meat. Please contact the church office 

(htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org or 864-654-5071, ext. 0) if you can help out with that.  

 

ORDINATION INVITATION 

 

 

 

 

 

your prayers and presence are requested  
June 17, 2017  at 11 am 

 God Willing and the People of God consenting,  
The Right Reverend W. Andrew Waldo, VIII  
Bishop of Upper South Carolina, will ordain 

Christopher Thomas Wilkerson  

to the Sacred Order of Deacons  
in Christ's One Holy Catholic and Apostolic Church,  

Saturday, the Seventeenth of June, 
In the Year of Our Lord Two Thousand and Seventeen 

at Eleven o'clock in the Morning, 

Saint Matthew's Episcopal Church 
101 St. Matthews Lane,  

Spartanburg, South Carolina 29301  

Your Prayers and Presence are Requested  

Reception Following 
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Spuds-N-Salad Fundraiser Luncheon for the Youth  

Sunday, May 7th ABer the 10:30 am Service 

There will be a youth pilgrimage to New York City on June 11-15, 2017.  The Holy Trinity 
youth will host a baked potato and salad bar luncheon on Sunday, May 7th directly after the 

10:30 am service to raise awareness and funds for their upcoming pilgrimage.  This will be the 
only fundraising event before the youth depart on their pilgrimage June 11. During the     
luncheon, the youth and youth leaders will update us on some of the activities they will be   

participating in such as preparing and serving lunch at the Bowery Mission, attending the mid-

day Eucharist at the Episcopal Church Center and also touring several cathedrals, museums, 

and other significant landmarks around the NYC area that complement this spiritual journey.   
Mary Beth Johnstone 

 

Thank You, Mary Beth ! 

Mary Beth Johnstone resigned her Vestry seat in order to become Interim Family Ministry Coordinator for Holy Trinity 

in November, 2016.  She has done a wonderful job in this position!  The parishioners, staff, and clergy of Holy Trinity 

thank her for her willingness and dedication to serve the families of Holy Trinity in this ministry.    

 

Holy Trinity’s New Family Ministry Coordinator 

Chloe Cashwell will be joining the staff at Holy Trinity in May as the new 

Family Ministry Coordinator. She will serve under the new Assistant Rector 

Christopher Wilkerson, focusing on Children’s Ministry and Family Ministry.  

Chloe graduated from Southern Wesleyan University in 2013 with a BS in 

Psychology, with concentrations in infant and toddler brain development and 

parent-child attachment. For the past four years, Chloe has been a preschool 
teacher at The Growing Place in Central, SC.   

Chloe is fluent in Spanish and loves musicals. She is married to Ethan, who is 

the Alumni Coordinator at Southern Wesleyan University. He has a History 

degree and enjoys cooking and gardening. Chloe and Ethan were confirmed 

and married at St. Andrew’s Episcopal in Greenville, where they enjoyed   

serving in the altar party and as nursery. They are currently buying a house in 

Cateechee, SC and are looking forward to putting down roots in the Central/

Clemson area.  

 
RogaJon Sunday 

Rogation Sunday is May 21.  Traditionally, Rogation Days are the three days before Ascension Day on which the litany 

is sung (or recited) in procession as an act of intercession. They originated in Vienne, France, in the fifth century when 

Bishop Mamertus introduced days of fasting and prayer to ward off a threatened disaster. In England they were          

associated with the blessing of the fields at planting. The vicar "beat the bounds" of the parish, processing around the 

fields reciting psalms and the litany. In the United States they have been associated with rural life and with agriculture 

and fishing. The propers in the BCP (pp. 207-208, 258-259, 930) have widened their scope to include commerce and 
industry and the stewardship of creation. The BCP also permits their celebration at other times to accommodate different 

regional growing seasons. ThThe term is from the Latin rogatio, meaning "asking."  

CHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATION    
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CHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATIONCHRISTIAN FORMATION    
 

EfM �� H !" T$%&%�" 

 

Education for Ministry is a wonderful program for anyone interested in exploring both personal and communal faith 
theologically and spiritually.  It was developed at the School of Theology at Sewanee and has been a part of education at 
Holy Trinity for over 20 years.  It is designed to promote deep and meaningful discussion for those wishing to live as 
believing, practicing Christians who are willing to look at questions both theological and cultural.  The group is small, 
usually between 6 and 12, and embraces all seekers regardless of background or theological bent.  The program unfolds 
over a period of four years, though students sign up for only one year at time.   

Year one students study the Hebrew Scriptures, year two the New Testament, year three church history, and year four 

Christian theologies and other world religions.  We have a group discussion as well, using methods of theological      
reflection to examine the role of faith, scripture, and tradition in our everyday decisions.  We foster a safe and trusting 
atmosphere for exploration.  If you are an EfM graduate, consider coming back to the group.  The texts are new − not 
more big notebooks to carry around − and the discussion topics have been beautifully revised.  

EfM meets on Mondays from 6:00 pm−8:30 pm, beginning the third week of August and ending the beginning of May.  
The tuition for 2017−2018 will be $375 which includes all materials. Scholarships are usually available for those who 
need them. We will be recruiting new members in May and the first 3 weeks in June.  There will be information about 
the program and registration forms in the Parish Hall after the Sunday services, and we will be happy to answer any 

questions.  It is not possible to join this class mid-year, so be ready to register this spring if you are interested. 

We can promise that you will learn a great deal, question nearly all your theological assumptions, and make new friends 

for life.  Please contact Mel O’Day at mel@oday.net,  Boo Wilson at  boowilson11@gmail.com, or  Wendy Brookes at 
wbross76@gmail.com if you would like more information. 
 

EDS Hanging Basket Pick-Up Day 

The Day School hanging baskets will be available for pick-up on Thursday, May 4, 
2017, in the church parish hall. The best times to pick up are between 7:45 a.m. − 3:15 
p.m.  Thank you for supporting the Episcopal Day School. 

 

Nursery Care Workers Needed 

 

 

 

 
 
Holy Trinity is looking for caring, compassionate child care workers who 

have experience caring for infants and pre-school aged children. Hours of 
summer work will be 10:15−11:30 am and during the school year,  9 am 
− 11:30 am.  If you are a patient, caring professional with experience in 
child care, we hope you will get in touch about this position.   

For more information, please contact Mary Beth Johnstone at 864-506-
5570 or mbjohnstone@holytrinityclemson.org. 

YOUnified in Christ 

 

 
 

 

 

A list of monthly YOUnified in Christ 
activities will soon be available - I can't 
believe May will be our last month      
together!  

Ellen Girardeau  
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 Highlights of Health Research*  

 

 

 

 

Exercise  (1) Older women with sedentary life  
styles had cells biologically 8 years older than their 
chronological ages. They had shorter telomeres and 
shorter telomeres are associated with heart disease, 
diabetes, and cancer.  (2) Adults with arthritic hips, 
knees, or feet were studied. Those who got 45     
minutes of activity per week were 80% more likely 
to sustain or improve physical function and gait 
speed.  (3)  Physical activity can decrease the risk of 
dying from breast cancer by about 40% and has the 

largest effect of any lifestyle factor on this outcome. 

Diabetes Diabetes has moved up to the 3rd leading 

cause of death in the U.S.   

Laundry Detergent Packets and Eye Injuries  A 
total of 1201 cases of chemical eye injuries from 
laundry detergent packets (involving 3- and 4-year 
olds) were reported from 2010-2015. 

Use of Antibiotics  A Harr is Poll and Health Day 
survey found that 69% of those polled had little or 
no knowledge that disease causing organisms      
develop resistance to antibiotics, rendering the anti-
biotics ineffective. 53% of those polled believed that 

antibiotics were effective in treating viral infections. 

Obesity  (1) A meta-analysis of 95 research studies 
found an association between obesity and cancer 
(including colon, breast, and kidney).  (2) A study 
collecting data over 12 years found the overall risk 
of death (from any cause) increased by 10% in       
people who were overweight, by 34% in those who 

were obese, and by 98% in the morbidly obese. 

Hand Sanitizers  The Center  for  Disease Control 
(CDC) reported that hand sanitizers can be toxic to 
children 12 and younger. If ingested, alcohol-based 
sanitizers can cause seizures and coma. 

Cancer  (1) The r isk of cancer  can be decreased 
by avoiding smoke, screenings for colon and breast 
cancer, and the vaccine against human papilloma 
virus. Diet (American Institute for Cancer Research) 
and exercise are also important.  (2) Researchers at 
the University of California in Los Angeles have 
developed a blood test to detect the presence, loca-
tion, and type of cancer in patients. 

Mary Martof 

 
Funding Students in HaiJ  

 

For some time a number of parishioners, led by Dr. Earl 

Burch, have been supporting university students in Haiti. The 

situation is best described by Earl’s words:   

 “As most of you know, we have been supporting 15  
Haitian university students from Cange. Most grew 
up in very poor families and have lost one or both 
parents. They will have no way to attend a university 
without our help. Several are in medical school.    
Others major in engineering, accounting, architec-
ture, education, nursing, etc. We are their only hope 
to continue their educations. Here is a chance to 
make a real difference, “to love our neighbors as   
ourselves,” to be good Samaritans, “to act in the 
world as the body of Christ.” 

Please help if you are able. Typically the cost for    
living and materials is $300 per month. Tuition     
averages $700-$800 per year. Room rental is $600 to 
$1000 per year. 

These are our children. They live in our village. They      
graduated from our school, Bon Sauveur. We are 
their role models. They badly need our love and 
care.” 

Donations were collected and sent straight to the students. 

The problem continued with each new term. So every three 

months, Earl appealed for more donations and had a system 

set up for sending funds directly to the students.  However, 

this system is not sustainable on a long-term basis, and the 
students continue to need funds to support their studies. 

In February, the Outreach Committee voted to use some of 

the funds allocated to the Committee by the Vestry to       

support these students. Subsequently the Vestry suggested 

that, in order to make the funding more sustainable, and to 

recognize the contributions Earl has made over the years to 

our mission in Haiti, Holy Trinity establish an educational 

fund to support the students. Any funds allocated for that 

purpose by the Outreach Committee will be paid into this 

fund, and parishioners are invited to make donations directly 

to the fund. 

At this time, donations are urgently needed to provide     
support for these students.  If you have supported these      
students in the past or would like to start helping them now, 
please make a donation.  Checks should be made payable to 
Holy Trinity.  Please write “Haiti Educational Fund” on the 
memo line. 

Kathy Sparks 
Vestry Representative to Outreach Committee 

 

CARE OF PEOPLECARE OF PEOPLECARE OF PEOPLECARE OF PEOPLE    CHURCH AND THE WORLDCHURCH AND THE WORLDCHURCH AND THE WORLDCHURCH AND THE WORLD    
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Family Promise Week 

 
 
 
 
 

Holy Trinity, with our support church University 

Lutheran, will be hosting Family Promise from May 

7th − May 14th. We need volunteers in all aspects     
of our host week. Check your schedule and see how 

you might give us an hour or two of your time.      

We are aware that this is the week of Clemson's 

graduation. If you have want to learn more about 
how you might help, please contact Eric or Kathy 

Naeseth at naesethk@aol.com or Liz Halpin at   
ehalpin59@gmail.com. 

We can get you in contact with the Team Coordina-

tor to sign you up for meals, fellowship, or spending 
the night. If this week does not work with your 

schedule, there will be another week in the future! 

Volunteers are the Heart and Soul of our Family 
Promise. Thank you so much! 

Mary’s House  

Fundraiser 

 

 

MARY'S House, an emergency shelter for victims of 
domestic violence in Pickens County, will hold a 

fundraiser entitled "Faith Over Fear" on May 13, 

2017 from 6:30 pm to 9:00 pm.  Tickets are $30 

each, and all proceeds will benefit MARY'S House.  

For more information, contact their administrative 
office at 864-855-1708, or mail a check to PO Box 
132, Pickens, SC 29671, or visit their website at 

www.MarysHouse.com and donate through PayPal.  

 
United Thank Offering 

Our spring ingathering for the United 

Thank Offering will be held on two 

Sundays: May 14th and May 21st. 

This ministry has been blessed by 

supporters who pray and give back 

for the many blessings they have   

received.  Please pick up a blue box 
from the Narthex or from the office and fill it with coins or 

dollars for blessings received. Please put your offering in the 

UTO envelope and place in the offertory trays as they are 

passed during the service on either May 14th or May 21st.. 

Last year the United Thank Offering collected $27,544.56 

from 31 parishes in our Dioceses.   

Please remember to use your Blue Box or the UTO blue    

envelope as you make your gift.  Last year Holy Trinity had 

only 18 parishioners contribute to UTO—Surely more of us 

can share our blessings with others!  We need your help! 

Gravatt Update:  Gravatt has begun its Environmental 
Outdoor Learning Centers with funds provided through the 

2017 UTO grant in the amount of $46,800.  The Tree House, 
the first of three, is complete.  There was a ribbon cutting 
with a cookout and an opportunity to spend time in this   

classroom 20 feet up on Monday, April 10.  Go to the       
Gravatt  website if you are interested in attending.   

Thank you, 
Sally Morrell 

 

Stained Glass Window Ornaments 

The fifth in the ECW series of win-

dow ornaments, the Resurrection 

window, has arrived and will be 

available in the parish hall Sunday 

mornings.  The window itself was 
given in loving memory of Jack 

Stoney Goodman, and it is paired 

with the Passion or Last Supper 

window, given in honor of Evelyn 

Goodman, on the front left side of 

the Nave. The ornament's cost is 

$25, and $5 of that will be given to 

the Evelyn Goodman Day School scholarship fund.  

We still have a few of the Annunciation, Rose, and Nativity 

window ornaments available.   

 Sally Morrell 
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Rachel Mayo Recipient of New Clemson Professorship to Study 

PalliaJve Care for NarcoJc-Dependent Newborns
1
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Patients at risk of infections from surgical devices, newborns experiencing opioid withdrawal and people with 

Parkinson’s disease stand to benefit from research stemming from Clemson University’s 3 newest named pro-

fessorships. 
The Dr. Wallace R. Roy Distinguished Professorships appointments will    support translational research part-

nerships between Clemson faculty members and Greenville Health System and other health system partners. 

Dr. Rachel Mayo, a professor in Clemson’s public health sciences department, will use the professorship to 

continue to expand her collaboration with Greenville Health System’s Managing Abstinence in Newborns 

(MAiN)     program, an early intervention model for babies born to opioid-dependent mothers. The program 
offers an innovative model of care that combines early treatment, rooming-in of babies and mothers at the hos-
pital, interdisciplinary care and outpatient medication weaning, which combine to reduce the need for neonatal 

intensive care. 

Mayo collaborates on the program with Jennifer Hudson, a physician in the GHS pediatrics department.           

Together, they are studying the health outcomes of babies who receive MAiN program care under Hudson at 

GHS, and compare those outcomes with those of babies who receive traditional care at hospitals around the 

state. They are also studying the safety, effectiveness and cost-savings potential of the program. 

As a Roy Professor, Mayo will expand the research with Hudson to explore other areas of pediatric health,   

including breastfeeding and jaundice, the usefulness of the Ballard Score (a commonly used technique of        

gestational age assessment) and a curriculum design for medical students. Mayo and Hudson will also develop 

an application for a National Institutes of Health grant that would expand the MAiN program to hospitals      

outside South Carolina. 

“The professorship will position our collaborative research team to move to the next level of nationally      

competitive research in neonatal health research, specifically mitigating the long-term consequences of opioid 
use that has emerged as a national crisis,” Mayo said. 
 
1Taken from an article by Melanie Kieve in The Newsstand, Clemson University Publication, 3/28/2017. 
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Why Go To Church? 

1 

 

Why Go To Church? 

If you're spiritually alive, you're going to love this! 

If you're spiritually dead, you won't want to read it. 

If you're spiritually curious, there is still hope! 

A Church goer wrote a letter to the editor of a newspaper and complained that it made no sense to go to 

church every Sunday.  He wrote: “I've gone for 30 years now, and in that time I have heard something like 

3,000 sermons, but for the life of me, I can't remember a single one of them.  So, I think I'm wasting my time; 

the preachers and priests are wasting theirs by giving sermons at all.” 

This started a real controversy in the “Letters to the Editor” column. 

Much to the delight of the editor, it went on for weeks until someone wrote this clincher: 

“I've been married for 30 years now.  In that time my wife has cooked some 32,000 meals. But, for the life of 

me, I cannot recall the entire menu for a single one of those meals. But I do know this: They all nourished me 

and gave me the strength I needed to do my work. If my wife had not given me these meals, I would be    

physically dead today.  Likewise, if I had not gone to church for nourishment, I would be spiritually dead   

today!” 

When you are DOWN to nothing, God is UP to something! 

Faith sees the invisible, believes the incredible, and receives the impossible! 

Thank God for our physical and our spiritual nourishment! 

IF YOU CANNOT SEE GOD IN ALL, YOU CANNOT SEE GOD AT ALL ! 

B. I. B. L. E. simply means: Basic Instructions Before Leaving Earth! 

 1Gospel Literature Service, September 11, 2014  



 

Flower List  

 

 

 

 

The flower sign-up book is in the lobby for    
people to designate flowers in memory of, in 
honor of, and/or in thanksgiving for their loved 

ones or for a special occasion.  Please sign up! 

Coffee Hour 

 

 

 

Only 4 dates remain for coffee hour volunteers:  

May 7, 14, 21, and 28.   

Before you know it, it will be time for Lemonade 

under the Bell Tower. 

You can sign up for Coffee Hour by going to 

http://signup.com/go/9bh9zV 
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Trinity Place Fund 
 

  Phase II-Prism Pledge Offerings         July 1, 2011---------June 30, 2016 
Amount Pledged      $735,600.00 
Offerings received as of April 30, 2017                      -$809,381.34  
                  +$  73,781.34 
The Walls Campaign 
Amount Pledged      $171,945.00    
Offerings received as of April 30, 2017                          -$ 154,959.23  
         $ 16,985.77 
  
First Citizens Bank Notes Payable as of April 30, 2017   $734,275.02 
      

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

 
       
 
 
 
 
    

Financial Update as of April 30, 2017 

Operating Fund 

       Monthly Budget                Monthly Actual            Budget YTD               Actual YTD 

Income                   $42,958.00           $53,230.97            $171,831.00                    $185,135.02 

Expenses         $42,957.00                      $42,655.86  $171,830.00                    $162,873.96 

Income +/-Expenses        1.00                               $10,575.11                    $           1.00                  $ 22,261.06 

May Birth Flower:   

Hawthorne Blossoms 

May Birthstone:  

 Emerald 


